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COMMANDER’S MESSAGE
GREAT NEWS – OUR PLANS HAVE BEEN APPROVED BY THE CHARLESTON

COUNTY PLANNING COMMISSSION

In the next few weeks we will be in the process of obtaining bids from builders,

electrical contractors and plumbing contractors, our own Legionnaire Tom Lynes
will be handling the HVAC system. If any of you have any recommendations, please
feel free to contact me.

Congratulations to Legionnaire Ian McKay in reaching his 50th year anniversary

as a Legionnaire.

Thanks to Legionnaire Mike (Diver Mike) Hadbavny for donating $300.00 towards

the Eileen Hadbavny Emergency Fund being held at the Post. Mike has contributed
$600.00 towards this much needed fund.

As most of you know Legionnaire Dennis Lemmon has been hospitalized since July

1st due to a motorcycle accident, there will be a Fundraiser Poker Run held for
his name on August 5, 2018. A flyer is attached to this newsletter.

A change to our by-laws was published at our General Meeting held on July

25, 2018 changing the months and time of out General Meetings, it will be voted
on at the August 22nd General Meeting. The change is attached for your perusal.

We are still in dire need of volunteers for our Wednesday night wing night, if

you do not want to cook we could at the very least use volunteers for cleaning
up afterwards, this is one of the most utilized and attended function at our Post
and we would hate to cut back on it due to having no volunteers. Please contact
our Canteen Manager Liz if you desire to help. Thanks to a couple of Auxiliary
members that stepped up this month in order to help Serena and Heather.

May God bless those serving our Country, those deployed, you and your family.

For God and Country

John Coy

Commander







Canteen News
Last month was a hot one for sure!

Thank you so much to all of my volunteers for helping make our WINGS NIGHT

a success. As you all know we struggle to get volunteers, so if you would like
to help, please call our Post @ (843) 763-4567.

Tracie and I had such a good time at our Birthday Party. It was a blast. I

was surprised to see so many people come. Thank you so much Kate and Chastity.
The food was delicious.

In August we are having a Prime Rib Dinner for $15.00 a plate. It will be held

on August 18th @ 6:00 pm. We will only be serving 20 dinners, so if you want
one, call and get on the list. The dinner will consist of Prime Rib, Mashed
Potatoes and Gravy, Green Beans, Roll and Desert.

I hope everyone has a good month of August. Try and stay cool. We always

have ice cold beer. Come in and see us.

Liz Johnson

Canteen Manager



American Legion Auxiliary
I would like to welcome 3 new members … Leah Corey, Bethany Fiem and Kathrine

Myatt.

Thanks to those that have already renewed their membership for 2018-2019.

We are in need of a Treasurer, for personal reasons Pat Ammons had to

stepdown. If you are interested, please come to the meeting on August 1st.

Thank you for everything WE do!!!

Jill Comar

Madam President

Sons of the American Legion
Welcome once again to the show that never ends! Yes, we are still in the same

building, although, well… I haven’t heard anything either…soo… Yes, we still meet
at 1800 hours on the first Thursday.

Tickets are on sale for our Raffle of $50 a day and $500 on the last day,

only a few are left, get’em now or lose. Here comes August!

We welcome Jeremy Erwin and Phil Long to the ranks!

October 6th we plan on our annual Fish Fry which has become Famous over the

last ten years or so as a great time to be had for all with Chili for them that
don’t eat fish. $8.00 and you are invited. 1300 to 1600 hours and hush puppies.

As many of you have heard, one of our own was in a serious accident. Dennis

Lemon needs our help now. They are slowly bringing him out of an induced coma,
and the prospects of hi coming thru this are better. We, the SAL and others are
donating to help. There is a ride on August 5th for all, see the flyer and there
is a Go Fund Me account, if you so choose.

See y’all soon!

Norman W. Meyer, Jr.



American Legion Riders
Who knows what is going on?

We did have a meeting in July, where we finally got sworn in. I swear, bikers

in the summer months, let me tell ya…

X-mas in July, this weekend?

Our new shirts are great, $20 for short and $25 for long sleeve! Seriously,

they are cool.

August 5th, a Sunday, is coming soon is a benefit ride for Dennis Lemon. Register

at VFW Post 445 at 1030 hours. See the flyer!

On September 22nd we will have the Memorial for Ed “Fast Eddie” Wooley. He

started the MC 179 which eventually morphed into the Legion Riders and he
recently passed. All old MC riders plus one are invited for the day from 1300
till along with the current ALR179.

PLEASE, PLEASE, PLEASE be careful out there!

Norman W. Meyer, Jr.




